Operations Committee Minutes
October 10, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Jay Hancock, Diane Halvorson, Connie Hines and Karen Wagner
Creative Job Search Class in Blue Earth
In response to a local request, a Creative Job Search will be held in the City of Blue Earth.  The class is scheduled for October 25th from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  Individuals interested in attending the class should register by calling the Fairmont WorkForce Center.  Connie Hines also has been in discussion with Lindsay Warmka regarding the need for experienced welders and truck drivers in Faribault County.
Job Service Employer Committee (JSEC)
Connie Hines reported that the Fairmont WorkForce Center continues to have an active JSEC made up of local Human Resource directors.  Last week they had a speaker from OSHA who discussed the impact of safety incentives.
National Emergency Grant Flood Project
Connie Hines reported that the Flood Project will be completed in October.  The Madelia site will end on October 21st.
National Career Readiness Certification (NCRC)
A number of Job Service staff has been trained to administer the WorkKeys National Career Readiness Certification assessment.  DEED has purchased assessments that will be made available for the universal customer at no charge.  Individuals connected to programs will have to pay the testing and certificate fee.  In addition, Key Train, an on-line tool in which individuals can take practice tests and receive instruction to improve their skills will be made available at all WorkForce Centers and ABE offices.
VRS Staff Update
Jay Hancock reported that he will be interviewing to fill the Fairmont staff position soon.  In addition, a Supervisor II position will be added to conduct training and case reviews for our area and part of the Southeast area.
VRS Outcomes
Jay Hancock reported that VRS employment closures are up 20% this past year.  

Dislocated Worker Program
Nancy Haag reported that there are still funds available to serve additional dislocated workers in the current year.  Job Service and MN Valley Action Council staff have been working together to get the word out.  Many referrals sources had stopped referring individuals when funds ran out last year.
Senior Community Services Employment Program

Nancy Haag reported that they are seeing dramatic shifts in the Senior Employment Program.  The average age of individuals being served by the program has changed from 70 years old down to 59 years old.  As a result they are seeing more people enter and exit the program as individuals move from part-time subsidized employment to their goal of permanent employment.
Pathways to Healthcare Careers FastTRAC Program
Karen Wagner reported she is working with ABE to conduct screenings for the Pathways to Healthcare Careers (Pre-CNA) classes that will begin the end of October.
Manufacturing Week
Karen Wagner reported that the last week of October is National Manufacturing Week.  Certificates from the Governor will be distributed to local manufacturers.  The Tour of Manufacturing will be held on Saturday, October 29th.   The Free Press will print an insert on this year’s Tour of Manufacturing.
In addition, a Manufacturing Job Fair will be held on October 25th.

Meeting with Probation Officers
Karen Wagner reported that Job Service staff is meeting with local Probation Officers to identify better ways to serve parolees.  Staff also provide information sessions at the federal prison in Waseca.

Cost Allocation Plan

Diane Halvorson distributed worksheets that need to be completed to update the WorkForce Center Cost Allocation plans.  It was determined that September 15th would be the date we will utilize for adding WorkForce One data on all of the partner programs.  Managers should send their data to Heather Gleason by November 1.
South Central College National Demonstration Project

A National Demonstration Project entitled “Right Skills Now” will be launched on October 27th.  Through this project, South Central College will provide entry-level CNC instruction that will lead to an industry recognized credential through the National Institute of Metalworking Skills (NIMS).  Classes will begin on the Faribault campus in January and on the Mankato campus in March.  Students entering the classes will need to achieve a “silver” level on the National Career Readiness Certification assessment.

Roundtable Meeting with Congressman Kline

WorkForce Boards have been invited to attend a roundtable meeting with Congressman Kline on Monday, October 17th in Farmington.  Congressman Kline is the Chair of the House Education and the WorkForce Committee that plays a key role in workforce development legislation.  Four board members from the South Central WorkForce Council will attend.

Next Operations Committee Meeting

The next Operations Committee meeting will be held at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, November 21st.
